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STUDENT EMPLOYMENT

Council is pleased to announce that the
summer student employment program is
well underway.  Hired this summer are:

Katherine Easton, Brandy Ford, Perry
Martin, Colten Normore, Jordan Pittman,
Marcus Reid and Morgan Reid.

Congratulation’s students and keep up
the good work.

SUMMER RECREATION
PROGRAM FOR YOUTH

The regular summer recreation program
for youth  is scheduled to be held this year
from Monday, July 19   until Friday,th

August 6  from 1-3 pm, Monday toth

Friday  daily at the Reidville Community
Hall.  This program promotes physical
activity, social interaction and a safe
environment for children to play. There
are a lot of fun activities planned for this
year so make sure you don’t miss out on
all the fun. There will also be a couple of
guest speakers incorporated into this
years program, Tammy Angel with
Western Health will be here on July 21,
2010 @ 2pm and Dr. Susan Russell the
new pediatrician will attend at a later
date.  These sessions  will be open to the
youth, parents, care givers and
grandparents. There will be no charge for
the program this year.  Registration forms
can be picked up at the office prior to the
start date, or you may wait until Monday
to register your child. For more
information, please contact the council
office from 9 am to 3 pm daily. 

HALL RENTAL PRICES

As of April 12, 2010, the rental prices for the
community hall will be as listed:

- Weddings/Anniversary      -    $200.00
- Showers            - $50.00
- Birthday parties           -  $50.00
- Basement           -  $25.00

There will be a refund of $50 for weddings
and anniversaries and a $25 refund for parties
and showers if the cleaning is done to the
standards listed on a form that will be
provided to anyone who books the hall.  The
bookings will now be taken at the town office
at 635-5232.

BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENTS

Congratulations on your bundle of joy! 
The town welcomes!!

Kyler Reid born on June 12, 2010. Son

of Kerri-Leigh Anstey and Chad Reid.

If you have any births to add to this
section for next months newsletter please
call the town office or email the above
address.  Thanks!!!

CANCER RELAY

The Cancer Relay for Life will be held on
September 11, 2010, from 7:00 p.m. to 7:00
a.m. at the Elwood high school.  This is a
wonderful event that raises money and
awareness! All monies raised this year will
go to cancer  research and the Daffodil
House. The organizers of this event are
seeking additional volunteers and more relay
teams for this year’s event. If you are
interested in volunteering or registering a
team for this worthwhile cause please call
the town office for more information and
registration forms.  

The Relay for Life is also taking orders now
for the Luminaries....for only $5.00 you can
participate in the heartwarming event of
having a candle lit in memory of a loved one
or in honor of a cancer survivor.  There are
order forms available at the town office.

KIDS LIVE WELL MARATHON

This program started on Canada Day with
a good number of our youth signing up
and will end of August 11, 2010. All
participants received a tracking sheet and
information sheet explaining the intent of
this program which is to encourage
keeping active and eating healthy.  It
incorporates 30 minutes of activity a day
and following Canada’s Food Guide.
The  students hired for the summer have
been having activities from 2 to 3 pm
Monday to Friday for anyone who wants
to participate in a group activity or the
youth can complete it on there own...this
will be incorporated with the three week
recreation program as well.  All
participants are asked to come to the
council office every Wednesday at 2:30
to have their sheets signed and to be
present for the prize draw.  “Reminder:
the sheets have to be filled out and the
participants have to be present to qualify
for the draw.”

CANADA DAY CELEBRATION

The Reidville town council would like to
thank everyone for coming out to help
celebrate Canada’s Birthday.  A thank
you also goes out to the Recreation
Committee and the other volunteers who
helped out to make this event a big
success.  Congratulations to the winners
of the best decorated bikes and strollers.

http://reidville-nl.ca


SPECIAL GREETINGS

Birthdays:

Date      Name     Age

July 14 Shawn Janes            46
July 14 Justin Curlew             23
July 14 Jeremy Curlew           23
July 16 Rebecca Reid             11
July 17 Aubrey Janes              92
July 18 Colleen Janes            17
July 18 Louise Pittman           67
July 20 Terrance Curlew       15
July 25 Shirley MacDonald   56
July 25 Bradley Matchim        6
July 30 Jessica Lush            23
July 31 Earl Reid                     ?
Aug 2 Darlene Pittman        39
Aug 4 Doug Hiscock              ?
Aug 9 Wilfred Hutchings      92
Aug 9 Trina King                   ?

Anniversaries:
Date         Name                            Years   

July 16  Debbie & Oscar Hiscock           33
July 27 Hazel & Willie Reid                   37
Aug 9 Irene & Raymond Curlew          30

AGRICULTURAL, HOME AND

HANDICRAFT EXHIBITION

The 42  Humber Valley Agricultural,nd

Home and Handicraft Exhibition (Fall
Fair)will be held at Hodder Memorial
Stadium on October 1  and 2 . If you orst nd

your organization are interested in
participating in the Fall Fair, please contact
Stacey Williams at the Grand Lake Centre
of Economic Development at 635-3861. 

WEIGHT CLASS

There is a weight class being held at the
community hall on Wednesday nights at 7
pm. The fee to join is $10 then $2 per week.

TAX COLLECTION

As of July 8, 2010,  the
town’s collection rate
for 2010 stands at
97.92%. Compared
with the same time last
year, the town’s
collection rate is up  from 97.76%

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with the
payment of their account. To those
residents in arrears and not honoring
agreements,  please note that further
action is being taken!

NOTE: All seniors (65 years of age or older
- or turning 65 any time during 2010) are
eligible for an additional 5% discount.

YARD SALE

The Relay for Life team Rainbow Brites
will be having a yard sale in Lawton’s
Parking Lots on Saturday, July 17, 2010
from 10am to 1pm.  Hope to see you all
there.  

RENOVATIONS

If you are in need of general renovations
such as shingles, siding, windows,
decks, etc. call Jason Nichols at 660-
0417 for a price quote. 

RECYCLABLES

Residents please be advised that the
recycling depot will not accept any cans,
juice boxes, or plastic bottles that have been
crushed.  Please do not crush these items!

FIRE DEPARTMENT

Time is running out and the Fire
Department is still looking for
volunteers...If you have any time at all
please call the numbers below! 

The Reidville Fire Department will be
operating the Beer Tent at the Strawberry
Festival from July 23 to July 25.  They are
looking for volunteers to help out in
security, bar, and ticket sales.  If you have a
hour or so during this time the department
would appreciate your help.  For more
information or to put your name in as a
volunteer call Kerry at 635-5751, Roy at
635-3044, and Bruce 635-5579.

FOR SALE/AUCTION 

Loads of firewood for sale call Jason at
660-0417.

Chain Hoist - we are accepting bids on this
item.  Drop of your bid at the council office
before Friday July 23, 2010 at 12pm. 

DOG OWNERS

Please keep your dogs tied on or on your
own property at all times. The Animal
Control Officer will be making extra rounds
in this community.

If you are out walking your dogs be sure to
take your bags to clean up after them. 

THANK YOU

The Reidville Firemen would like to extend
a huge thank you to the Reidville
Recreation for collecting almost $800 at the
silent auction on July 1! Thank you also to

the residents who donated items for this
event and all the residents who
participated.

WRECKS

This town would like to advise
residents that  wrecked vehicles has to
tarped or removed. Council would like
for residents to make a special effort to
keep our town clean from such debris.
Council is offering residents an
opportunity to register their wrecks
with the council office for removal.
The fee for removal is $25 per vehicle,
council would be willing to pay $15 (
the bulk) and the resident would be
responsible for paying the other $10
plus applicable taxes. (which has to be
paid up front).

Town’s Regulations:

“...that any vehicle, not licensable, that
does not have four tires and has major
external body parts (e.g. fenders,
doors) missing shall be considered a
wreck and therefore has to be either
removed or tarped  immediately.  Those
individuals not complying with the
town’s by-law will have their wreck
vehicle removed at the expense of the
owner.”

CO-ED SOFTBALL
TOURNAMENT

Pasadena

Invitational Co-ed Softball
Tournament

Every team must have 4 ladies on the
field at all time

Get your team together and come join
in the fun at the 

Pasadena Days Strawberry Festival

Dates: July 23-25, 2010

Registration $10.00 per person

Interested individuals/teams please
call or email to register

Great prizes to be won

Michelle Trophy 709-686-5925

709-640-5943

Email: kerryb@live.ca

Registration Deadline is July 11, 2010

Sponsored By: Labatt’s

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call.............    1-800-261-074

Fire Alarm...........................   635-5600

RCMP.....................................635-2173

Ambulance........................ .....635-3020

NF Power......................1-800-474-5711

Council Office..................       635-5232

                         Fax:    635-4498
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